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8th Grade ELA - Mrs. Bernhardt and Mrs. Martelli
Ext.5228 or Ext. 5251
pbernhardt@wtps.org and dmartelli@wtps.org 
Class Expectations:
1. Be in class on time. Three latenesses will result in detention. If you are more than 2 minutes late, a detention will be issued immediately. 
2. Be prepared for class: pen or pencil and binder. There will be no return trips to lockers for forgotten items. 

3. Complete your homework before class. Any student caught cheating will receive a zero. The student who allowed their work to be copied will also receive a zero. 

4. Raise your hand when you wish to speak. This is the only fair way to assure that everyone is heard and not spoken over.

5. Listen respectfully to whomever is speaking. Ask questions if directions or concepts are unclear.

6. Make a sincere effort to keep lavatory usage to the first and last 5 minutes of class.

Behavior:

RESPECT We intend to treat you with respect and expect the same in return.  Disrespect to other students or staff will never be tolerated. 
Grading Procedures:
· 50% Primary – Tests, Published Writings, and Projects.

· 35% Secondary – Quizzes, Classwork, Journals, Independent Reading Activities, and Constructed Responses. 

· 15% Supportive – Homework, Participation, Collaborative Work, and Debates/Socratic Seminar.  
Homework:

The school policy for homework will be followed. In summary: Homework is due on the date set. An assignment that is handed in 1 day late, will receive ½ credit- (50%) if effort is shown. Any homework assignment that is reviewed in class and answers are discussed, must be completed after school or during split lunch for partial credit. In other words, you cannot copy the answers as we go over them and hand it in for partial credit. You must return after school or during split lunch to work on it. We’ll be happy to help you with this. 
Binder & Composition Books:

I am requesting that all students have a 3-ring binder. The binder must be divided and labeled into the following five sections: Dailies (Warm-ups), Reading, Vocabulary, Grammar/Writing, and Resources. There will be binder checks periodically. The grades will be a part of your child’s supportive grade. This binder will be used in class every day.  

I look forward to a year filled with fun, interesting stories, and lively discussions. Never be afraid to ask questions, offer your ideas or insight, and comment on the variety of learning activities we will be doing this year. 
